
 
 
 
 

In times like these, you need a Savior,  
In times like these you need an anchor;  
Be very sure, be very sure,  
Your anchor holds and grips the Solid Rock! 
 
Greetings Church Family,  
 

These are unprecedented and perilous times that call for our utter reliance on our Savior 
and our Anchor, Jesus Christ, our Solid Rock on whom we stand now and always.  After further 
prayer and joint discernment with our leadership, we have decided that it is in the best interest of 
our church family and our community to suspend all in-person gatherings until further notice.  
We will stream all of our worship services and Bible Study on our YouTube channel and we will 
continue to imagine creative ways to remain connected during this season of uncertainty and 
social distance.  If you have some ideas about how we grow our family and continue to serve in 
this season let us know!  Our Deacons will be in contact with you to check-in, and we will 
continue to BE the church for the world and one another even with this newfound but necessary 
social distance.  

  
The Church office will remain open during the week with abbreviated hours, from 10:00 

a.m. – 5:00 p.m.  Please do not hesitate to contact the church office or your Deacon if you have 
any questions or are in need.  There is no doubt in my mind that God will walk with us through 
this difficult time.  God says to us in Isaiah 41:10: Fear not, for I am with you; Be not dismayed, 
for I am your God. I will strengthen you, Yes, I will help you, I will uphold you with My righteous 
right hand.  Together we will hold onto God’s unchanging hand and see our way through this 
storm, basking in God’s grace and resting on God’s word.  Please, Bethany, pray for me, for my 
family, and for our entire church leadership team as we seek to navigate these unchartered 
waters.  God has blessed us to be a part of the Bethany Family and I believe that now more than 
ever we are called to minister to God’s people and to remind them of what a mighty God we 
serve. 
 

Grateful for God’s Grace 
 

 
Rev. Timothy L. Adkins-Jones 

 


